

Keswick-Stornaway Neighborhood Association

Neighborly News

Fall 2012

Quarterly Meeting

Thursday, August 16th

6:30 PM

Join us for our Quarterly Meeting at Balmoral Baptist Church @ the comer of Kirby Parkway and Stout Rd.

Speakers Officer Gloria Suggs

(Neighborhood Watch Coordinator)

Robert Robinson

(PACA & President of Mt Moriah Station Ambassadors)

Election of Officers/Pot Luck

Bring a favorite entrée, salad or dessert. Everyone present will vote for their favorite dish. The dish with the most votes in each category will win \$25!

Meeting time has been changed to 6:30 PM

2012-2014 **Slate of Officers**

The following is the slate of officers presented by your nominating committee**

President: Patsy Smith Vice President: Gene Trouy

Recording Secretary: Georgia Malone Corresponding Secretary: Julie Wilkins

Treasurer: Don McEntire

Area I Representatives: Ann & Roger Meier Area II Representatives: Hal & Denise Bland Area III Representatives: Barry & Surelle Martin Area IV Representatives: Marcell & Saeed Nia

At the August Meeting the floor will be open for additional nominations prior to voting.

> ** The Nominations Committee Cammy Chapel Henry Blanks Juanita Stewart



Calendar of Upcoming Events

August 16th - Quarterly Meeting/Pot Luck

(Election of Officers)
September 4th – Citizens Police Academy starts September 14th – Neighborhood Watch Meeting

(6:30 pm at Mt Moriah Station) October 9th - Neighborhood Watch Meeting (6:30 pm Mt Moriah Station)

October 20th – Fall Clean Up 9:00am (Meet at Balmoral Baptist Church)

October 26th – Halloween Hay Ride & Cook Out

November 1st - Board Meeting November 6th – Election Day

November 15th - BBQ Dinner Meeting

Make a difference! Get involved with your **Neighborhood Association!!!**

Precinct News

Citizens Police Academy - The CPA classes start the week after Labor Day and continue for 8 consecutive weeks. The classes meet at Mt Moriah Station and cover information on the workings of the MPD. Topics include: the K9 Unit, Codes, Real Time Crime Center, Codes, Burglary, Drug & Gang Units, Auto theft and other police functions.

Contact Officer Gloria Suggs, Neighborhood Watch Coordinator, at 636-4199 for more information and for starting date and time. Deadline to apply is August 20th. (There will be CPA applications available at the August 16th meeting.)

Our Neighborhood Association donated \$100 worth of supplies to the Mt Moriah Station. The donation supported their "Operation School Supplies" program. The purpose of the program is to support those children whose families may not be able to afford adequate supplies for the school year.

Keswick Stornaway Board Members

President - Patsy Smith - 758-0510

patsym50@att.net

Vice President - Gene Trouy - 754-0431 gptsr@bellsouth.net

Corresponding Secretary – Julie Wilkins – 754-7264

<u>jtwilkinsp@comcast.net</u>

Recording Secretary - Georgia Malone - 365-7473

Georgia.malone@state.tn.us

Treasurer – Don McEntire 754-1043

NaDon@bellsouth.net

Area I Representatives

Ann & Roger Meier 756-1981

roger and ann@bellsouth.net

Area II Representatives

Hal & Denise Sharp Bland 757-4376

sharpeDenisey@mcsk12.net

Area III Representatives

Barry & Surelle Martin 755-4805

ESPN55@hotmail.com

Area IV Representatives

Marcell & Saeed Nia 737-6633

mznia@comcast.net

Neighborly News

Condolences:

Our thoughts and prayers go out to: Sam Dlugach and family on the recent loss of Sam's wife Gene Dlugach.

Wishes for a continued recovery to:

- ~ Harold Harness as he recuperates from a broken hip.
- ~ Barbara Trouy as she heals from surgery.

Prayers and get well wishes to:

- ~ Julie Wilkins who will have back surgery in September.
- ~ Bob Dickson who will have back surgery.

Congratulations:

~ To Mark & Suzanne White on the birth of a grandson Clayton Matthew born July 2, 2012! Also, their daughter Alex Scott went to Pantasma, Nicaragua in June for eight days to help with block parties and Vacation Bible School for 125 kids.

Achievements:

- ~ Tamara Johnson, daughter of Jo Ann Johnson, graduated from the University of Memphis May 5th, with a Bachelor of Business Administration in Accounting. She graduated Summa Cum Laude. Congratulations!
- ~ The daughter of Jeffrey and Rebecca Fik, Brittney and her husband Tommy just competed in the Scotland Tough Mudder Race and finished all 12 miles. They live in Italy where Tommy is serving in the US Navy. The winnings from the race go to the wounded warrior's fund.

 Go Team!

Have something for the Keswick Stornaway Newsletter? We're published 4 times a year and would love to include your news, questions or comments. You can email them to patsym50@att.net or gptsr@bellsouth.net

Important Numbers

SeniorBSafe hotline: 274-7477

PACA-636-4178 bongotiger1@gmail.com

To Report a crime – 545-COPS (2677)

Mt. Moriah Precinct - 636-4199

Officer Gloria Suggs (Neighborhood Watch) - 636-4195

Mayor's Action Center - 576-6500

(Call MAC to report code violations)

Security One – 346-7746

Storm Drain Problem - 357-0100

Pothole Problem - 528-2911

To report littering motorists get the vehicle's license number and call

Clean-Up! - 52 CLEAN (2-5326)

To report unleashed dogs – 363-1416

To report owners who fail to pick up after their pets – 576-6721

Neighborly News continued...

- ~ Christina Nagy, daughter of Michael and Linda Nagy, received the Girl Scout Gold Award. It is the highest honor given by the organization for a graduating senior. Her project "Collecting and Creating to Fill the Time of Waiting" focuses on family and friends of hospital patients who spend large amounts of time in waiting rooms and lobbies. Christina graduated from White Station High School and is planning to attend Lipscomb University in Nashville.
- ~ Since 2007, you may have seen Michael Lander riding his bicycle for charities all over the neighborhood. After spending over two decades serving his country in the US Military, Michael is in the process of completing his degree in journalism and has produced a web site and regular blog on cycling. His passion for riding has helped him raise over \$7000 to support various charities. His most recent bike ride is intended to support the Al Chymia Shriners Hospital for Children. You can see his blog for Memphis Cyclist on: http://memphiscyclist.com/index.html.

A warm **welcome** to all of our **new neighbors!** We hope to see you at our Quarterly Meetings and special events.